THE RICE INSTITUTE

HOUSTON, TEXAS

DEPARTMENT OF PHYSICAL EDUCATION

May 23, 1938

Mr. Forrest C. Allen, Varsity Basketball Coach, University of Kansas, Lawrence, Kansas.

Dear Coach Allen:

Received your letter in regard to a series of basketball games and have turned it over to Dr. Gaylord Johnson. He will get in touch with you about the games.

I personally would like very much to see our teams get together, and I do believe that it is a fine stunt to play teams from other sections of the country.

With best personal wishes, I am

Sincerely yours,

Director of Athletics.

JK:JSJ